
July 19, 2007
Docket Clerk

Research and Promotion Branch, Fruit and Vegetable Programs
Agricultural Marketing Service

U.S. Department of Agriculture
1400 Independence Avenue, SW., STOP 0244

Washington, DC 20250-0244.

 

Re: 
Docket # AMS-FV-06-0176; FV-03-704-PR-1A; 

June 4, 2007 Federal Register, Pages 30923-30940

Honey Packers and Importers Research, Promotion, Consumer Education and Industry Information Order

 

To Whom It May Concern,

 


The National Honey Packers and Dealers Association is an industry group composed of 32 member firms that process, package and handle honey for sale in the United States. Our membership represents a substantial majority of honey sold in this country. Since the beginning of the push for a Packer-Importer Honey Board our members have unanimously supported the concept.  


A honey board is vital for the success of our industry. The NHPDA has supported the current National Honey Board since its inception. However, a honey board made up of packers and importers is the only way to ensure the long-term survival of this important industry resource. Producers have been mixed in their support of the honey board and without the vote of importers in past referendums the current program would have ceased to exist. Additionally, importers only voted for the last two referendums because they were assured that the current board would transition into a packer-importer board.

In addition to the issue of long-term survival, there are many good reasons this new program will be an improvement over the existing National Honey Board. A few of them are:

· The new program will be more representative of assessments being paid. Currently almost 70% of assessments come from imported honey. There are only two importers on the present board, a less-than 20% representation.

· The new program will be more streamlined and less expensive to run. For example, it will collect approximately the same amount for funding from approximately 100 companies as the current board collects from 4,000 assessment payers and there will not be a large nominating committee that meets annually at board expense.    

· The board will have more seats occupied by honey packers, the firms involved in marketing honey to end users.

· Producers, who will not be assessed, will have a greater representation on the new board than honey packers (presently not assessed) do on the present board.

 

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.  If you have any questions about our group or our position on this issue feel free to contact me.

 

Sincerely,

 

[image: image1.jpg]ARSI 5





Steven C. Smith

President  
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